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It is incredible to think that we are now over half way through 
the term already. Last week we celebrated National 
Reconciliation Week and I wanted to take this opportunity to 
thank all of our First Nation students and Carissa our 
Aboriginal Education Teacher for their work in running 
activities across the school throughout the week. You can 
see some of the highlights from the week later in this 
newsletter. 
 
Our Student Parliament plays a big role in driving many of 
the programs that 
we offer here at 
PNPS and 
contributes back to 
our broader 
community I many 
ways. The 
Parliament is 
made up of the 
STEM, Learn and 
Thrive, Community Engagement and Cultural Inclusivity 
Ministries. Over the past couple of weeks our year 5/6 
students were involved in running elections for the elect the 
Ministers for each of these Ministries.  
It is my privilege to introduce our 2025 Student Parliament 
Ministers.  
 

Last year our Year 5/6 
classes entered a national 
competition called the Space 
Missions 2040 - Venus 
Project that was run by 
Aviation/Aerospace 
Australia. The competition asked students to design a rover 

that would be able to 
undertake a specific 
mission to take photos and 
collect rock samples on 

Venus. I am very pleased to 
report that our PNPS space 
engineers won 1st, 2nd and 3rd 
place in the competition for their 
rover designs. 
 
PN'S GOT TALENT! 
We have been super busy running auditions last week and 
have announced the finalists this week!  
PN's Got Talent is always an exciting experience for the 
whole school, and we have had over 70 students from 
Reception to year 6 audition this year! Our biggest number 
yet.  
Please come and support our students as they demonstrate 
our school values and SECRET Power's at PN's Got Talent 
2025 
WHEN: Thursday 12th June 
WHERE: in the gym 
TIME: 2.15 sharp 
Please note: students will still be dismissed from their 
classrooms at the end of the day 
Don’t forget next Tuesday is a Pupil Free Day! 

Russell Barwell - Principal 
  

STEM Ziaan Hunter Finn 

LEARN & THRIVE  Sama Nikita Olivia 

COMMUNITY 
ENGAGEMENT  

Tanveer Christian Poppy 

CULTURAL INCLUSIVITY  Alina James and Swastika 

 

Term 2, 2025  28th April – 4th July  
June  9th   King’s Birthday Public Holiday 
  10th  Pupil Free Day 
  30th   Swimming commences 
July  4th  Last Day of Term 2, 

2.15pm dismissal 



 

 
 

 

National Volunteer Week 2025 
We extend our heartfelt thanks to all the parents and 
caregivers who generously volunteer their time to 
support our students. Whether it's joining excursions, 
assisting in classes, or participating in the Governing 
Council, your contributions are invaluable.  
Thank you! 
Special thanks goes to Simon and 
Betty who spend many hours each 
week supporting our students.  Your 
help is greatly appreciated!  
 

 

 

Biggest Morning Tea 

On Friday the 23rd May, students in A3 and A4 held 
a Biggest Morning Tea to bring families together and 
raise money for Cancer Research. Over the term, 
students prepared and cooked 12 different dishes to 
enjoy, with ingredients from the Greenhouse and 
Outdoor Garden. They learnt to work together, read 
recipes and build cooking skills. The morning tea was 
a great success with over 150 families and staff 
attending. Well done to our Year 2 and 3 students! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Investigative Learning in T18 
 

We have been working hard to build our stamina during Investigative 
learning. We are making plans for our play and seeing our projects 
through until they are complete. We have really enjoyed our ice 
cream shop, the Lego space and the potions table. 

 



 

 
 

 

Studio 9 News 
Students in Studio 9 are measuring the area of 
class characters "Dead Bob," "Sponge Bob," and 
"B.O.B." This activity helps them develop skills in 
calculating area using arrays, formulas, and 
strategies for breaking down complex shapes. 
They are learning the split strategy and how to 
calculate the area of right-angled triangles. As 
they apply these concepts, students decide 
whether to use decimals or round to whole 
numbers.  
We have seen them working together to assess 
their measuring techniques, supporting each 
other with calculations, and being resourceful 
by checking their results. They are also using 
encouragement to uplift their peers.  
This task encourages them to be self-
managers, team players, creative and critical 
thinkers, and explorers. We are curious to see 
which character takes up the greatest area! 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

 

  

 

 

  



 

 
 

 

 

 

  



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 


